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April 6, 2020 
 
Subject: Idaho DMV Notice of Emergency Extensions for CDL Holders with a Hazmat Endorsement 
 
Effective April 1, 2020, the Transportation Security Administration (TSA) has allowed Idaho to extend security threat 
assessment expirations for drivers with Hazardous Material endorsements (H or X). 
 
Drivers with these endorsements who expire between March 1, 2020 and July 31, 2020, are granted this extension until 
August 31, 2020. Per TSA direction, a driver subject to this extension must initiate their security threat assessment 
renewal by July 1, 2020 (no less than 60 days prior to the expiration of the extension). 
 
Please be aware that the department is not issuing any reprinted credentials because of these extensions. At this time, 
we are only issuing this blanket notice. It is recommended that anyone with an expired credential covered in this notice 
carry a copy of this notice. 
 
If you need to visit a DMV, please contact your local DMV office prior to travel to ensure they are open for business.  
Some counties are available by appointment only, by phone and /or mail to process transactions. You may also call 
Idaho Transportation Department at 208-334-8000.  The itd.idaho.gov/dmv website contains contact information for 
local DMV offices and additional information about these extensions. 
 
 
Thank you, 
 

 
 
Alberto Gonzalez 
Administrator, Division of Motor Vehicles 


